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Madame Director General,

President of the General Conference,
Dear Chair of the Executive Board,
Excellencies, distinguished Colleagues,

Madame, Director General, dear Audrey Azoulay,
First of all, my sincere congratulations and all my best wishes for your second term as Director
General of UNESCO. | am very much looking forward to our cooperation during the next four years.

We live in a time of immense transformation. The Republic of Slovenia remains committed to its
position that UNESCO as an organization with a 76-year tradition, is today, perhaps, even more
relevant than ever before. Its unique expertise coupled with the determination of UNESCO’s
Member States to take a major step towards the preservation of international peace and security
through cooperation in the fields of education, science and culture, reaffirms UNESCO’s major
mission.

We should refocus our priorities to the paramount mission of UNESCO: education, science and
culture should all be strengthened. | would like to underline that UNESCO should continue to
reposition itself as an intellectual power within the UN System and should more extensively consult
professional experts from Member States. We should respect, cherish and foster a bottom-up lead
approach coupled with a strong commitment to evidence-based policy making in all phases of
UNESCO’s decision making.



process, | am delighted to say that Slovenia fully supports the adoption of UNESCO’s
Recommendation on Open Science.

In regard to education — I sincerely wish to express my great congratulations that UNESCO organized
the High Level Segment of the 2021 Global Education Meeting that was held yesterday with biggest
success.

I am deeply convinced that the new Global Education Cooperation Mechanism will serve as a
framework to invest into education and to mobilize for COVID-19 recovery and the futures of
education.

| am extremely proud to serve as a member of the new SDG 4 Education2030 High Level Steering
Committee in the upcoming two years.

At this session of the General Conference, we look forward to the budget and programme for 2022-
2025 being approved and to the Draft Medium Term Strategy for the period 2022 — 2029. In
consultation with all our stakeholders, | can express my satisfaction to agree with all outlines as well
as with the Director General’s proposed scenario of UNESCO’s budget.

| welcome the positive new dynamic that was evident since the last session of the General
Conference. | would also like to offer congratulations to the Director General and her team for what
has been achieved. There is a sense of direction and ambition for the future. Challenges remain, but
there is a renewed sense of optimism for the future.

Coming from national to regional objectives and commitments, | underline that all remarks
expressed in my national capacity are aligned with the statement made on behalf of the European
Union.



